CITY OF BREA
BREA POLICE DEPARTMENT

1 Civic Center Circle Brea, California 92821

September 18, 2012

Honorable Thomas J. Borris
Superior Court

700 Civic Center Drive West
Santa Ana, CA 92701

Re: Orange County Grand Jury Recommendations on Sex Trafficking of Girls
Penal Code 933 and 933.05

In response to the Grand Jury report dated June 19, 2012, we have reviewed the recommendations and
respectfully submit our response as follows:

R1: The Brea Police Department has conducted formal training in sex trafficking (adult and
Juvenile) to all Investigations Division detectives. Additional uniformed department personnel
have attended POST-certified training courses. Advanced Officer training opportunities are
offered and available to all sworn personnel through outside agency POST-certified training
courses upon request.

R2: The Brea Police Department has documented no such cases of sex trafficking for adults or
Juvenile victims. In the event of such a documented violation, our records management system
(Intergraph) is capable of marking and identifying cases for statistical data and tracking for
future reference.

R3: In the event of any cases involving sex trafficking of adults or juvenile victims, the Brea
Police Department shall refer to California Penal Code section 1275.1 when there is cause to
believe that the source of bail money for a “pimp™ or “john” was illegally obtained.

JOHN M. CONKLIN, CHIEF OF POLICE
BREA POLICE DEPARTMENT
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Sergeant Brian Parker
Investigations supervisor



